Email from Premises Licence Holder to Licensing

On Wed, 15 Apr 2020 at 12:07, wrote:
Dear ,
As you may be aware my company has leased this property to {DPS} and on a long term 10 year lease.
is the DPS. They have the complete premises and I moved out of there in 2017 when they took over.
I am currently working in Ireland address below, and am locked down here due to the outbreak of the Corona Virus.
It is my understanding that {DPS} closed the premises at the behest of the government in or around the 23 rd March and she left the upstairs of the property occupied by a manager for security purposes {DPS} herself was not in occupation.
I was informed on Tuesday that there was some incident at the premises on Monday without {DPS} knowledge permission or approval and she immediately took the only action she could by removing the offending party from the premises .
I have no involvement in any day to day operation of the premises since leasing same, and condemn the actions of the manager in the current crisis.
I would sincerely hope that {DPS} the landlady's actions are enough so that she will be allowed to retain her status as DPS of the property without further penalty.
Kind Regards,
{PLH}